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February, 2015 

Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 

                                       Austin, Texas 

 

  

Texas School for the Deaf 

State Capitol 

Vol. 10  Issue 2                                                      This newsletter is funded by DARS-DHHS 

Old map-Austin, Texas-1873 

                                   (Austin History Center, Austin Public Library) 
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STAFF 
Glenn Brunson, Editor 

gbrunson.1959.gb@gmail.com 
VP 512.410.0547 

Beth & Les Hill 
Subscription & Mailing 

Managers 
Les Hill 

Membership Chairman 

  
2015-2017 TADSC Officers 

Earl Day, President 
James Ed White, Vice-President 

Carol Seeger, Secretary 
Glenn Brunson, Treasurer  

  
 Eileen Hurne 

Hospitality Committee 

  
Social Co-Chairperson 

Vicki Anderson 
Bobby Creed 

  
SENIOR CITIZENS MEETING 

 First Wednesday of the month at 
1:00 p.m. 

South Austin Senior Activity Center 
3911 Manchaca Road 
Austin, Texas 78704   

         

 January 7, 2015 
February 4, 2015 

March 4, 2015 
April 1, 2015 

Field Trip to Huntsville, Texas 
May 6, 2015 

The 9
th

 Annual TADSC Picnic 
June 3, 2015 

Field Trip to Schulenburg, 
Texas 

July 1, 2015 
August 5, 2015 

September 2, 2015 
October 7, 2015 

November 4, 2015 
December 2, 2015 

  
  

 

 City of Austin the New Capital of Texas in 1844. 

Austin was a still small town with only a few hundred residents in 1844 when this illustration was made. 
The City had been chosen in 1839 by Mirabeau Lamar to be the Capital of the Republic, though the 
location was contested by Sam Houston who thought the area too remote and unprotected. Houston 
tried to force the capital to relocate in 1841 by ordering the archives be taken to Washington-on-the-
Brazos, but Austinites fought back and retrieved the documents in what became known as the Archives 
War. When Congress reconvened in 1845 Austin was officially secured as the seat of government.  
(Austin History Center, Austin Public Library) 

The Governor’s Mansion and the First Family, sometime between 1907 
and 1911.  Governor Thomas Mitchell Campbell stands in front of the 
Governor’s Mansion with his family. 

Thomas Mitchell 
Campbell 

Governor 1907-1911 

 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
       1           Maria Garza 
       2           Melvin Rueffer 
       2           Larry Whitworth 
       3           Glenda McNabb 
       4           Douglas Kitten 
       5           Carl Brininstool 

      5 Dinah Burkett 
      5 Cynthia Graham 
      6 Susan Pochop 
      14      Valentine Day 
      15      Stanley Green 
      16      Patti Wilson 
      19      Judy Thomas 
  

       19  Tom Compton 
       22 George Aguilar 
       24     John Hesser 
       24     Ruby Kleberg 
       25     Cynthia Aguilar 
       25     Patricia Fry 
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 CENTRAL TEXAS NEWS 

South Africa Tour-2014 

A Special Presentation: Wednesday, January 7th, 2015 
Walt and Franna Camenisch gave a very well prepared, 
fantastic presentation on their 2-week trip to South 
Africa last September, showing many awesome 
pictures on PowerPoint, etc. for over an hour. 
Everyone was apparently very inspired by the 
presentation.  (Photo by Glenn Brunson) 
 

The Camenisch’s South Africa Tour 

VISITORS 

Visitors: Ronald & Peggy Fee from Vancouver, BC; 
Macklin Youngs from Alberta, Canada; and Brian 
Brizendine from Frederick, Maryland were visitors at our 
TAD-SC meeting on January 7th, 2015. 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 

Jack Giacona 
January 16th  

Nick Garza 
January 28th  

Fred Newberry 
January 22nd   

Installation of New officers for 2015-2017 

Left to Right: President Earl Day, Vice-President, James Ed White, 
Secretary Carol Seeger, and Treasurer/Editor Glenn Brunson 

Larry Evans conducted the oath for new officers on 
January 7th, 2015 at the TAD-SC meeting. 
President Earl Day welcomed everyone to our 
meeting, reported that 2015 had been a good year 
and hoped 2015 would be even better. Plans are in 
the works already for another field trip, the 9th annual 
May picnic and LVDSSM/TAD-SC 3rd Annual Fall 
Harvest Luncheon in September, 2015.  Earl Day, 
Glenn Brunson and Susan Sein hope that our first new 
website is working in March, 2015. 

Walt Camenisch explained about South Africa’s 
beautiful waterfall country. 
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Marie Poss was honored on her 89th birthday with a 
party hosted by her daughters, Feri and Rona, and a 
number of grandchildren, on January 18th at the 
club room in her apartment building. Appetizers, 
sandwiches and cake were served. Everyone had a 
very good time but one small pre-school great-
grandson was disappointed when the gifts were 
opened. He didn’t understand why Great-Grandma 
did not receive any Legos. Marie was very pleased 
to see both family and old friends. We wish her a 
Happy Birthday! 
 

Marie’s Birthday Party 

GET TOGETHER TO CELEBRATE! 

 
 
 
Left to right: first row; Suzanne Cage, Charm Montalvo, Joan 
Stovall, Betty Thrasher, and Cynthia Aguilar, Back row; John 
Cage, James Moore, Mario Montalvo, Lewis Stovall, Glenn 
Thrasher, and George Aguilar. 

  
On Sunday, January 18th, 2015, the group in the 
photo above went to Sea Island Shrimp House in 
San Antonio for lunch and to celebrate the 
birthdays of Mario and Charm Montalvo.  
They were very pleased to see old friends.  We wish 
the Montalvos Happy Birthday! 
  

THE DEMOLITION OF FRAN’S HAMBURGERS 

It was a sentimental meeting of old and new Austin 
for the final goodbye to a local staple: Fran’s 
Hamburger. Under a cloudy sky, dozens of 
Austinites-young and old, slim and fat, man in suits 
and hippie types, even some babies and dogs-
gathered Wednesday, January 22, 2015 at 1822 S. 
Congress Ave., home of the original Fran’s 
Hamburgers for 40 years, to eat tacos, reminisce and 
watch the demolition of a building that defined 
Austin burgers for generations of patrons. (Austin 

American-Statesman) 

Fran’s Hamburgers closed last April 7th, 2013. 
(Editor’s note: A new Torchy Tacos will be built to 
replace it.) 

 

EDITOR’S NOTE: Please send any news announcement, 
notes, or favorite recipes by February 18th, 2015 to TAD-
SC, Editor Glenn Brunson, 7101 Hanging Oak Circle, Austin, 
Texas 78749 or email gbrunson@austin.rr.com 
                                                                                  Thank you.     

Ranger Press 
Texas School for the Deaf 

  
www.rangerpress.org 

mailto:gbrunson@austin.rr.com
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Happy 50th 
Wedding 

Anniversary 

Theodore and Doris Mohlenhoff, Jr. of Glenwood, 
Arkansas celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary on 
December 13, 2014, A dinner party was held at Cracker 
Barrel Restaurant in Hot Springs, Arkansas, with their 
family and friends. They married at her preacher’s home 
on December 12, 1964 in Killeen, Texas. They have two 
sons and a late daughter. They have three 
granddaughters and four great-grandchildren. (Submitted 

by Theodore and Doris Mohlenhoff, Jr) TAD-SC members and friends wish 

you Happy Anniversary! 

     SAN MARCOS NEWS 

La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos are having a 
meeting on February 12th, 2015 Thursday at 1:30 
p.m. at La Vista Retirement Community Center.   
Farewell Party for Frank Clark after meeting. 

Mark your Calendar! 

Installation of New LVDSSM Officers  
for 2015-2016 

Joan Stovall conducted the oath for new officers on 
January 8th, 2015 at the La Vista Deaf Seniors San 
Marcos. 

On Saturday, January 24th, 2015 Juanita (Easley) 
Basham’s friends gave a surprise birthday 
celebration at Virginia Ruebush’s home in La Vista 
Retirement Apartments. They served cake and ice 
cream etc. She was so surprised and enjoyed the 
party with her friends. (Submitted by Virginia Ruebush 

and Juanita Byrd) 

Joan Stovall                       Mary Whitsit                            Earl Day 

                  Barbie Vicencio                        Fred Newberry 

                      Treasurer         Secretary    Vice President   President 

 

For more information, contact Conference  
Chair Deb Kuglitsch at 2015tadconf@gmail.com 

Happy 85th Birthday! 
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Bobbie Jo (Cosby) Cheatham 
March 30, 1935-December 16, 2014 

 
Bobbie Jo (Cosby) Cheatham, 
age 79, passed away on 
December 16, 2014 in Ft 
Worth, Texas. She was born 
on March 30, 1935 in 
Mineola, Texas. She was 
preceded in death by her 
husband, Mr. Cheatham and a 
daughter. She is survived by a 
son, Clifton Cheatham.  
She was employed at Olan 
Mills Photography in Dallas. 

She attended the Texas School for the Deaf in Austin, 
Texas from 1941-1955.  
She resided at La Vista Retirement Apartments in San 
Marcos, Texas before moving to Heritage Square 
Assisted Living for the Deaf in Ft. Worth in 2010.   

  

 

 

Martin Lee Duve 
June 19, 1953-January 8, 2015 

 
Martin Lee Duve, age 61, 
passed away on January 8, 
2015 in Fremont, California. He 
was born on June 19, 1953 in 
Houston, Texas. He was 
preceded in death by his 
parents Mr. Roy & Bessie Duve. 
He survived by his three 
daughters; one sister, and three 
brothers; Allen Duve, Gene 
Duve, and James Duve. 
He graduated from the Texas 
School for the Deaf in 1973. 

After graduation, He lived in Austin until 2001 and 
moved to Fremont, California.  
He was employed by California School for the Deaf in 
Fremont for 13 years. 

  

 
RECIPE 

 
Cherry Pineapple Surprise 

By Sally Porter 

 

1 can (20 oz.) crushed pineapple with juice 
1 can (21 oz.) Lucky Leaf Cherry Pie Filling 
1 pkg. (18.25 oz.) yellow cake mix 
1 cup butter, melted 
1 pkg.(7 oz.) Flaked coconut (option) 
1 cup chopped Macadamia nuts (option) 
 
In 13x9 baking dish with non-stick cooking 
spray, layer pie filling over pineapple. 
Sprinkle dry cake mix evenly over top. Drizzle 
with butter. Sprinkle with coconut and nuts. 
Bake at 350 for 50 to 60 minutes until 
browned and bubbly. Serves 12 

Nada Edgley 

About forty-five (45) La Vista Residents and friends 
gave a Good Luck party for Nada Edgley at La Vista 
Community Center on Monday afternoon, January 26th, 
2015; Naba was surprised and enjoyed the party.  She 
will move to Heritage Square Assisted Living 
Apartments in Ft. Worth, Texas. Her La Vista friends 
will miss her. We wish her good luck!  (Photo by Vivian 

Hesser) 

 We will miss you! 

   In Memoriam 

 

Turn clocks ahead  
One hour 

March 8, 2015 
Daylight Saving Time (DST) is a 
system in which clocks are set 
one hours ahead of standard 
time for a specified period. 

  
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Left to Right:  First row; Sponsors Gwen and Wanda Butler, Joe Lee Smith, Angeline (Spivey) Smith, Barbara (Thomas) Brunson, Glenn 
Brunson, Sandra (Wright) Tomlin-Griffin , Donnie Tomlin, Sharon (Roth) Keith , Kenneth Keith. Second row; Cynthia (Rush) Aguirlar , 
George Aguilar, Anita (Fowler) Easley, Edwin Easley, Charles Sandlin’s ex-wife Sybil,  Judy Hill, Margaret ( Elmore) Fewell, Betty 
(Alexander) Hancock, Janice Cummins, Virginia (Rost)   Third row; Ruth (Howard) Goolsby, James Goolsby, Bobby Pfeffer, Johnny 
Martz, Charles Sandlin, Newton Weatherly, Denzil Fewell, Griffin Hancock, and Earl Day. 

The 1959 and 1960 Classes celebrated their 10 years reunion at Terrace Motor Ball Room on 1201 S. Congress 
Avenue on November 8, 1969. Glenn Brunson discovered these photos while cleaning out his garage. These photos 
were never distributed because the original photos were not very good. Glenn fixed some of the defects on his 
computer and now the photos look better. He plans to donate them to the TSD Heritage Center. 

Ten Year Reunion Photos of the TSD 1959 and 1960 Classes 

RENEWAL MEMBERS AND NEW MEMBERS: 
P.D. Ake, Joe Arrington, Richard Barnes, Eileen Brookes, 
Allan Bubeck, Jr., Larry Butler, Jerry Capell, Joanne Easley, 
Marie Fenner, Rose Garcia, Juan Gonazles, Cynthia 
Graham, Marlene Hanks, Connie Jasso, Ken McLellan, 
Shelia Miller, Melvia Nomeland, Marie Poss, Renee, Poyer, 
Betty Jo Quinn, Eva Roach, Marian Seale, Don Shannon, 
Phyllis Smith, Lucille Suire, Miriam Thumann, Warchesick, 
Rose, Mary Lynn White and Ben Williams 

DONATIONS TO TAD-SC: Don Shannon was gifted 
with a TAD-SC membership by P.D. Ake, Thank you.   Allan 
Bubeck, Jr. donated in memory of Lorene Bubeck, Thank 
you.  Ken McLellan donated in memory of Robert Ed 
Easley, Thank you.  Melvia Nomeland donated in memory 
of Jimmy Brookes and Delia (Ivey) Harris, Thank you.  
Marie Poss donated in memory of Gertrude Galloway, 
Thank you.   Rose Garcia was gifted with a TAD-SC 
membership by Rafael Martinez, Thank you. Lucille Suire 
made a donation to TAD-SC, Thank you.  Miriam 

Thumann made a donation to TAD-SC, Thank you. 
 
 
 

 
NEXT TAD-SC MEETING 

South Austin Senior Activity Center 

3911 Manchaca Road 

Austin, Texas 78704 

 
Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

At 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Presentation about new TAD-SC Website 
By Susan Sein 

 
And General Meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
 

See you there! 
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Membership/Subscription Application                        
Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 

P.O. Box 41134 
Austin, Texas78704 

                                                                                            
 

Name:_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address:_____________________________________________________City/State/Zipcode:__________________________________ 
 
 
Videophone:_____________________________________________________TTY_______________________________________________ 
 
 
Email:_____________________________________________________________Birthday:_________________________________________ 
                                                                                     Birthday (date/day/year) 

 Donation_________________to TAD-SC (Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens). 
 

 Gift Member/ Subscription from:____________________________($10.00 per person (1 year). 
 

 Donation to TAD-SC $_________________in memory of____________________________________________ 
 

Please mail the above form with a check or money order payable to: Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 
(TAD-SC); Attn. Les Hill, Membership Chairperson; P.O. Box 41134, Austin, Texas 78704.  
                                                                                                                                 Thank you for your support. 

Renewal Subscribers: $10.00 


